

VIA E-MAIL

February 23, 2009
Ontario Energy Board

Attn:
Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

P.O. Box 2319

27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto ON M4P 1E4

RE:  Request to Participate - EB-2008-0411 (Sale of Pipeline to Dawn Gateway)
Further to the notice received by DR QUINN & ASSOCIATES on February 13, 2009 from the Ontario Energy Board (“Board”), the Federation of Rental-Housing Providers of Ontario (FRPO) respectfully requests that it be granted participant status as an interested party in the above-noted proceeding.

FRPO requests a determination in its eligibility for a cost award in this process and offers the following information in support of its request.

FRPO is Ontario’s leading advocate for quality rental housing, representing over 800 private owners and managers who supply over 250,000 rental suites across the province. Our members strongly believe that the rental-housing sector is best served by a competitive marketplace that offers choice and affordability in the provision of energy services. As a not-for-profit organization, FRPO does not have other funding sources to ensure experienced representation to participate in and assist the Board in these regulatory proceedings.  FRPO has previously assisted the Board in other matters and has been awarded costs by the Board.

The proposed sale that is the subject of this proceeding may, at the end of the day, be in the public interest.  However, it is FRPO’s belief that this type of sale from the regulated utility to a proposed unregulated affiliate warrants scrutiny.  At a very high level, FRPO is concerned that it may not be in the public interest for the Board to allow a regulated utility to assume assets from a former unregulated arm and roll the costs into rate base while the asset underperforms.  Further, should the utility’s parent company be provided with a 4-year option to determine if it can establish commercial arrangements to move the assets to an unregulated affiliate, presumably at book value, when conditions are such that pipeline utilization would increase substantially?  This type of affiliate transaction deserves due consideration especially in an environment of increasing forbearance of storage services.
If the intervention requested is granted, then FRPO asks that further communications with respect to this matter be sent to the following:

Mr. Vince Brescia

Federation of Rental-Housing Providers of Ontario

20 Upjohn Road, Suite 105
Toronto, Ontario
M3B 2V9

Toll free: 1-877-688-1960
Fax: 416-385-7112
Phone: 416-385-1100
Email: vbrescia@frpo.org
AND

Mr. Dwayne Quinn

DR QUINN & ASSOCIATES LTD.

160 White Pine Cres., 

Waterloo, Ontario

N2V 1C1

Phone: (519) 500-1022

Email: drquinn@rogers.com
Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Respectfully Submitted on Behalf of FRPO,
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Dwayne R. Quinn

Principal

DR QUINN & ASSOCIATES LTD.

cc:
N. McKay (OEB)


V. Brescia (FRPO)
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